May 29, 2009
Dear Congressman_____________,

I am sure that you are aware of the national nursing shortage which is in its ninth year and has created challenges for many of our hospitals to operate at full capacity in many rural and urban areas.  As the shortage continues to grow, patient safety is becoming a real issue.

According to the Department of Health and Human Services 2007 study, the United States will require 1.2 million registered nurses by 2014 to meet the nursing demand and more that 2.8 million new and replacement nurses will be needed by 2020 to address the problem.  The Emergency Nurse Supply Relief Act (H.R. 2536), a bi-partisan bill introduced by Rep Robert Wexler (D-FL) and Rep. Jim Sensenbrenner (R-WI) specifically targets granting some immediate relief by quickly filling some vacancies with fully qualified immigrant nurses.   Another important component of the bill is that it provides additional funding to enhance the education, training, and retention of U.S.-educated nurses.

The bill requires sponsoring employers of registered nurses and physical therapists to pay an additional $1,500 fee per visa, which will be used to fund sorely needed capitation grants to U.S. nursing schools.  It will provide up to 20,000 visas per year over a 3 year period for registered nurses and physical therapists thereby providing a potential of ninety ($90) million in total grant funding at no expense to the taxpayers.
.
As a constituent and ___________________(healthcare professional, healthcare consumer,  former nursing school professor, advocate of nursing school funding, advocate for healthcare reform), I urge you Congressman_______________, to support providing adequate quality nursing care by supporting your colleagues in passing this legislation.

Thank you for your cooperation in this urgent matter.

Sincerely,
